
 

From: Magellan Healthcare 
Subject: Upcoming update: Changes to IDAPA Medicaid rules reflected 
in Provider Handbook Supplement 

Attention: IDAPA rule language updated in IBHP Provider Handbook 
Supplement    
 
Overview 
Magellan Healthcare is updating the IBHP Provider Handbook Supplement to reflect recent changes to 
Idaho Medicaid rules. 
 
Effective July 1, 2025, the following rule changes will go into effect: 
 

• IDAPA 16.03.09 (Medicaid Basic Plan Benefits) and IDAPA 16.03.10 (Medicaid Enhanced Plan 
Benefits) will no longer be effective. 

• A new, consolidated proposed and temporary rule set will be located under IDAPA 16.03.26. 
 

This update reflects Idaho’s transition to a single, streamlined Medicaid rule chapter and will be included 
in the next provider handbook supplement release on July 1. 
 
For more information, visit: 
https://publicdocuments.dhw.idaho.gov/WebLink/Browse.aspx?id=33824&dbid=0&repo=PUBLIC-
DOCUMENTS&cr=1 
 

What providers need to know 
Please review the updated rule reference in the next supplement and ensure your internal 
documentation reflects this change. While the clinical requirements and service delivery standards 
remain aligned with Medicaid policy, all IDAPA citations will now point to the new consolidated rule 
chapter. 
 

Questions? 
If you have any questions, please contact Magellan at IdahoProvider@MagellanHealth.com.  
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